
P&C report to council 

December 2021 


December was a busy month dedicated to Christmas. We worked on the 
following:

- graphics for all events, including Pizza & Movie night, Christmas at Trinity 

concert, Blue Christmas, Christmas Eve, Simply Together and more

- Spirit Sunday graphics, e-blast and social media posts

- Show us your Tree graphics and competition on Facebook 

- Various e-blasts and mailings for Christmas Eve services 

- weekly updates of Trinity’s website, YouTube page and Social Media pages

- weekly upload of bulletins, points to ponder and virtual Faith Formation 

documents 

- creation of new website pages for LiveStream Christmas Eve, Christmas Day 

and Dec. 26 worship services 

- took many pictures of all Christmas Eve services 


January to December 2021 


2021 was a busy year for P&C! It is our mission to communicate to members and 
guests the many wonderful ways to worship, connect and serve here at Trinity. 
We spent hours writing, creating, recording, posting and sharing information to 
reach all who could benefit. 


At the core of our team, two hard-working staff members continued to give their 
time and talents to make 2021 a very successful year. Their love for 
communicating God’s word led to providing new content, professional looking 
graphics, and grammatically correct verbiage. By using mail and various 
internet platforms, these two individuals allowed our team to connect with more 
people than ever before. They are a blessing to Trinity and all those who have 
the pleasure to work with them. 


P&C would also like to extend a heart-felt thanks to the other staff members and 
volunteers who help keep folks up-to-date about Trinity happenings. Together, 
we look forward to another wonderful year in 2022. 


